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CSI Worcester County Chapter Meeting  
Program: Worcester County CSI  

  Architectural Scavenger Hunt 

 

Date:  September 18, 2018 

  

Time:  5:00 PM Orientation 
  5:15 PM Teams Depart 
    
Place:  Leo’s Ristorante 
  11 Truro Way 
  Worcester, MA  
 

The Worcester County Chapter of the Construction Specifica-

tions Institute takes as one of its goals promoting education 

and communication of Best Practices in the Central Massa-

chusetts Area. 

Chapter members represent significant segments of the con-

struction industry in the design, contracting, owner’s repre-

sentative, and materials supplier fields. 

CSI offers various categories of membership … Professional 

for persons active in the construction industry, Emerging Pro-

fessional for those new to the industry, Retired, Emeritus and 

Student.   

Join  the  Worcester  County  Construction  Specifica-

tions  Institute,  Preservation  Worcester  and  Central  Mass  

American  Institute  of Architects for an “Amazing Race” 

style competition to locate some of Worcester’s historically 

significant locations.  Solve the clues to find the correct desti-

nations, travel to them and photograph your teammates at 

each location. Be the first team to return and you’ll win 

prizes as well as bragging rights!  Pizza and beverages will be 

provided for participants.  This program is approved through 

the AIA for 1 Continuing Education Unit.  

 

Please RSVP to Terri Bracken at: 

neregcsi@gmail.com  

      The Original Audacious  

a zesty publication of the Worcester County Chapter of the 
Construction Specifications Institute Vol. 32 No 1 

Your Past, Present and Future 
Chapter Meetings are held on the third Tuesday of the month and 

include networking hour, technical presentation and dinner. 

Board Meetings are regularly held on the first Tuesday of the month 

at Williker's BBQ Route 20 Shrewsbury, MA. 

 

9/18/18  Architectural Scavenger Hunt (See page 8) 

 

10/16/18 Commercial Development and Planning 

11/20/18 Where Roof Meets The Wall 

 

12/07/18 Holiday Party and Yankee Swap 

    

1/15/19  TBA 

 

2/19/19  TBA 

 

3/19/19  TBA 

 

4/16/19  Holy Name Turbine Tour  

 

5/21/19  TBA 

 

6/18/19  Bravehearts Baseball Outing  

 

7/26/19  WCCSI Summer Open  

 

  

This month’s inside stuff 
 

The President’s message….…...……………………..pg 2 

Board of Directors meeting minutes…………………pg 3 

Bancroft Tower Tour Review….….....……………….pg 4 

CSI Golf Tournament Review………….…………….pg 5 

Scholarship Recipients …………......…….….………pg 6 

Memories:TeamCS and MWGTW……..;……………pg 7 

Scavenger Hunt ………………………………………pg 8 

Membership Update ………………………………….pg 9 

CSI's Certification programs …………………………pg 10 
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 The Worcestershare Source 
Chapter Officers:  

 
President:                                      Stephen VanDyke, CSI 

Northeast Region Awards Chair                               Nault Architects, Inc. 

71 Hope Avenue 

Worcester, MA 01603-2212 

508.755.6134 F 508.754.4661 

          steve@naultarchitects.com      
  

Immediate Past President:                                                Jim Olender, CSI, CCPR 

CEU Coordinator:                                   Dynamic Architectural Windows 

508.277.3444 

jolender@dynamicwindows.com 

    

Treasurer:                         Michael Lapomardo, Jr., CSI, CDT                                                                             

Antonelli Construction Co., Inc. 

    PO Box 563 

   Worcester, MA  01613 

 508.753.7436  F 508.756-0610  

tevye@townisp.com 

 

Secretary:                                      Michael Sheehan, CSI  

NE Region of CSI Director:                                       Sterling Concrete 

10 Sterling Way 

P.O. Box 786 

North Oxford, MA 01537 

978.422.8282 

msheehan@sterlingconcrete.net 

                         

Chapter Director:                                       Neil Dixon, RA, CSI, CDT, Emeritus 

Education Chair:                                         Dixon Salo Architects, Inc. 

501 Park Avenue, Suite 210  

Worcester, Ma 01610-1221 

508.755.0533 · FAX 508.755.0050 

ndixon@dixonsaloarchitects.com 

 

Chapter Director:                                      Roland M. Barrett, CSI 

Newsletter Editor:                                           22 Nancy Road 

        Milford, MA 01757 

508.478.3192 F 508.381.0069 

barrettr@comcast.net 

 

Chapter Director                Ken Henderson, CSI 

Harvey Business Products 

1400 Main Street 

Waltham, MA  02451 

508.397.9900 

www.harveybp.com 

 

Chapter Director:                Peter Caruso, Jr., RA, CSI, AIA, LEED AP, NCARB 

Lamoureux Pagano & Associates, Inc. 

108 Grove Street Suite 300 

Worcester, MA 

508.752.2831 

pcaruso@lamoureuxpagano.com   
 

NE Region President:                                   Martin J. Helly, CSI, CDT 

Certification Chair:                           MH Spec 

                                                                                      184 Greenleaf Drive 

Florence, MA  01062-9770 

413.586.7769 

martyhelly@verizon.net 

  

President’s Message 
Like many, my involvement with CSI has 

grown as the years have gone by.  Early in 

my career, I’d attend programs sporadically, 

usually picking and choosing to attend only 

the topics that interested me.  And usually 

the topics of interest were things that I knew 

about or dealt with but wanted to learn more 

about.  Seemed reasonable at the time, after 

all, why would I want to learn anything 

about hospitals when we don’t practice that 

kind of architecture?  And that may sound 

familiar to you too.  If you’re a product rep for a floor tile company, 

why attend a program about windows? 

After becoming active with the Board, I began attending all of the 

programs to get a feel for what types were well-attended and what 

types weren’t.  But in doing so I came to realize that by attending 

only the programs of interest to me, I was missing out on expanding 

my own knowledge.  I found new people to network with and 

formed new professional contacts outside of my area of specializa-

tion.  While not immediately applicable to my work, I can tell you 

there have been multiple times that an opportunity has presented 

itself and I’ve been able to reach back to a person, a handout or 

notes from a program I may never have attended in my early days. 

This year we’ve got a bunch of great programs lined up.  Starting in 

September, with out Architectural Scavenger Hunt; a team-based 

race to solve clues and find local destinations of historical signifi-

cance in the City.  In October we’ll hear from Mike Traynor, the 

City’s Chief Economic Development Officer about this Renaissance 

Worcester has been experiencing and in November we’ll host 

“Where Roof Meets Wall”; a round-table discussion with contrac-

tors, product reps and specifiers about the difficult envelope details 

we all deal with. 

 

Last week, we met at the Bancroft Tower and brainstormed 

Spring program ideas with several members.  Some of the 

topics which came out of that meeting included: 

Specs:  lessons learned from poor project manuals or discussion 

on whether specs will not exist in the future. 

Labor:  the shortage of skilled labor and its impact on the con-

struction industry. 

Historical:  Where to begin when you’re tasked with working 

on a historical building, and renovation techniques pre-

ferred by historical commissions. 

Code:  A “jeopardy”-type game involving the code require-

ments of door hardware. 

Residential construction permitting, and what the current code 

requires. 

Spray fireproofing, possibly including a live performance demo 

at WPI’s burn lab. 

 

What interests you?  We want to know!  Send me an email at 

admin@naultarchitects.com and share your thoughts on any of the 

topics above or ideas for something we haven’t even thought of yet. 

 

Steve VanDyke, 

CSI Worcester Chapter President 

http://csiworcester.com 

 

 

mailto:steve@naultarchitects.com
mailto:naultarchitects@verizon.net
mailto:jolender@dynamicwindows.com
mailto:tevye@townisp.com
mailto:msheehan@sterlingconcrete.net
mailto:ndixon@dixonsaloarchitects.com
mailto:barrettr@comcast.net
http://www.harveybp.com
mailto:pcaruso@lamoureuxpagano.com
mailto:martyhelly@verizon.net
mailto:admin@naultarchitects.com
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WCCSI Board of Directors meeting  
07/10/18  @ Willikers Tex-Mex, Shrewsbury Ma 

 

** Note, All Motions were voted on and accepted 

unanimously except noted otherwise. 

Called to Order: Steve Van Dyke  5:14 pm 

Attendees:   Steve Van Dyke,  Michael Lapomardo, 

Mike Sheehan, Peter Caruso, Neil Dixon, Marty Helly 

1 Reviewed Minutes from the last Board Meeting:  

 Motion to accept June Minutes as submitted   

 1st Neil   2nd Marty 

 

2. Golf Tournament: 

1. We are approaching 100 golfers as of this report. 

2. We are in fairly good shape with volunteers. Mike S 

will find a partner to hand out gift bags. 

3. Banner: Mike Helly will design a CSI Worcester 

Chapter Banner and a separate “Summer Open 20th 

year banner. 

4. Pictures of Mike Sr and Ted will be displayed. 

5. Mike L will check with Roland on Village Photo 

6. Sponsors: We had $10,000 in Sponsors last year and 

we are currently just over $5,000. 
 

3 Treasurers Report: 

 Tabled 

 

4.  Programs. 

Aug- Tour Bancroft Tower and have an open, Informal Gather-

ing. (Steve) Aug 21 5pm to 7:30pm. We encourage guests.  

Tailgate, with pizza, and then head to Armsby Abbey for 

drinks if so desired. Susan, from Preservation Worcester, 

will lead the tour. 

September- Scavenger Hunt (Steve) 

Oct- Commercial Development and Planning, City of Worces-

ter. Mike L will reach out to Mike Traynor  Jeanette Tozer 

(WRA) will speak if Mike cant. 

Nov- Marty and Pete will organize the program “ Where Roof 

Meets The Wall”. It will be a panel discussion, moderated 

by Marty and will include reps from Envelope

(Commissioned Agent), Roof and a GC. Pete C is organiz-

ing.  

Dec  7th Holiday Party 

Holy Name Turbine Tour. Steve ( Best to save for a warm 

month) April or May 

Other Ideas: 

Michelle Roberts- Insulated Concrete Forms and Dryvit Bricks 

David Allor- OMG Roofing. New Member and CDT Student. 

 

5. Construct: Long Beach, Ca October 3-5 

www.constructshow.com promo code DM101. Marty and Corey 

Roberts (EDA) will be presenting a program on Envelope Warran-

tees.  

 

6. Membership: 

We are currently at 29 Members 

 

7. Newsletter 

 Tabled 

 

8. Scholarship  

1. A Motion was made to award scholarships to all 6 

applicants 1st Marty   2nd Pete 

2. Mike L will notify the recipients. 

3. Moving forward, The Scholarship Committee will 

discuss with the BOD, clarifying the policy of “an 

award up to 5 years” and how this pertains to Commu-

nity Colleges, 5 Year Bachelor Programs, etc. 

4. It was noted that Mike Lapomardo Jr and Mark Lapo-

mardo have done an outstanding job of organizing and 

managing the Worcester CSI Scholarship Golf Tour-

nament. 

5. A member of the WPI Endowment Fund will be pre-

senting at our Sept 11th BOD Meeting. 
 

9. Website 

Golf Registration Form is in and Mike H is building out the Web-

site. 

 
10. Other Business 

1. Continuing Ed: Pete C will assume the role of manag-

ing Continuing Ed Credits in Ken’s absence. 

2. The BOD reviewed Ken and Jim’s call list and the 

names assigned to them have been given to other BOD 

Members. 

3. The Golf Hat and Cooler gifts were reviewed and ap-

proved 
 

11.. Next Meeting: 

 Sept 11th, 2018 

Adjourned 6:40pm  1st Neil   2nd Peter 

 

Respectfully submitted: Michael Sheehan. 

DSA 
Dixon Salo Architects, Inc. 

501 PARK AVENUE, SUITE 210  
WORCESTER MASSACHUSETTS 01610-1221  

TEL.(508) 755-0533  
FAX (508) 755-0050 
ndixon@dixonsaloarchitects.com 
http://www.dixonsaloarchitects.com/.  

http://www.constructshow.com
mailto:ndixon@dixonsaloarchitects.com
http://www.dixonsaloarchitects.com/
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enjoy the cool breezes in the Summer months, away from the 

downtown area. Today, some of those views remain, espe-

cially picturesque in the Fall. The park, owned now by the 

City of Worcester, is maintained and still visited by those who 

are curious and enjoy photographing the Tower, which is 

closed to the public, all but a few times each year, and boasts 

secret rooms along with fireplaces.  

 

Aside from an interesting history lesson, which I encourage 

people to discover through Susan’s book, our group discussed 

future programs, which might include; a discussion around 

the skilled labor shortage, a specifications presentation and a 

tour with Preservation Worcester in a historic building under 

renovation.  

 

Please look for programs in our Newsletter that you might 

find interesting, and join us for food, drink and knowledge 

during our 2018/ 2019 season.  

 

Tour of Bancroft Tower, Worcester 
By: Mike Sheehan, Secretary WCCSI 

 

On the afternoon of August 21st, we had the privilege of tour-

ing the Bancroft Tower in Worcester Ma. Our guide was 

Susan Ceccacci, author of Living at The City’s Green Edge, 

Bancroft Heights, a Planned Neighborhood in Worcester Ma. 

Without going too deep into the Bancroft Family history, es-

sentially, George Bancroft, former Secretary of the US Navy, 

among other things, was honored by his friend, Steven Salis-

bury 3rd with the development of a beautiful neighborhood 

and park. At the top of this wonderful property, stands a 

tower, modeled after an English Folly, or a structure placed 

within a property to resemble a significant item from the past; 

in this case, a castle in ruins.  

 

In the early 1900’s, the hill was relatively bare, providing un-

obstructed views. People would travel by horse to picnic and 

Simon Braune, Grove Products, Inc. 

PO Box 240  17 Marguerite Avenue 

Leominster, Massachusetts 01453 

1(800)72-Grove * Fax (978)840-4130 

sbraune@groveproductsinc.com  

 WORCESTER  

 TRUCK BODY 
 
323 Southwest Cutoff - Worcester, MA 01604 
 

Bill Sharp, President           508-752-2313 

mailto:sbraune@groveproductsinc.com
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Our 2018 CSI Summer Open Golf Tournament is 

now behind us and we would like to take this oppor-

tunity to thank all of our Sponsors for their generous 

support.  

Thank you to our Eagle Sponsors: 

Antonelli Construction 

Arthur Cole Painting 

Daikin Applied 

MH Specs 

 

Thanks to our Birdie Sponsors: 

Andersen Windows and Doors 

Avidia Bank 

A.W. Hastings 

Crawford Truck Sales 

Garland Company 

Marsh & McLennan Agency 

Spectrum Enterprises 

 

And these kind folks 

Staff of Heritage Country Club, G. Williker’s Tex-Mex and 

BBQ, United Bank, Vintage Grille, Parkway Diner, Leo’s 

Ristorante, Nuovo Restaurant, Brew City Restaurant, and all 

of our great volunteers! 

 

The Worcester County Chapter of CSI and the families of 

Michael Lapomardo, Sr. and Edward M. Healy would like to 

thank all of our sponsors, players and volunteers for their gen-

erous donations, time and support to this worthwhile cause. 

We couldn’t have done it without them! 

 

WCCSI Golf Committee 

Steve Van Dyke—President 

 

 

Martin J. Helly Jr. 
Architectural Specifications 
Building Material Consulting 
Worldwide from Florence, MA 
413.586.7769 
marty@mhspecs.com  

 2018 SPONSORS 

EAGLE – BIRDIE - HOLE 
Al Brousseau Flooring 
Southbridge 

Greendale Physical Therapy 
Shrewsbury 

Andersen Windows & Doors 
Templeton 

Interstate Safety 
Shrewsbury 

Antonelli Construction Co. 
Worcester 

Johnson Structural Engineering 
Auburn 

Applied Roofing Systems 
Webster 

Kdh (Kesseli Door and Hardware) 
Auburn 

Arthur Cole Painting 
Worcester 

Paul Keegan Painting 
Auburn 

Avidia Bank 
Hudson 

Lamoureux Pagano Associates 
Worcester 

AW Hastings 
Enfield, CT 

Lauring Construction 
Worcester 

Brew City 
Worcester 

Leo's Ristorante 
Worcester 

Builders Systems 
Auburn 

Marsh & McLennan Agency 
Worcester 

Cain Electric 
Hudson 

Masterman's 
Auburn 

Camosse Masonry Supply 
Worcester 

Mercadante Funeral Home 
Worcester 

Carlisle Syntec 
Calisle, PA 

MH Specs 
Florence 

Cerrone, Graham & Shepherd, P.C. 
Worcester 

National Glass 
Worcester 

Charles & Nancy Hart 
Northborough 

Nault Architects 
Worcester 

Crawford Truck Sales 
Lancaster 

NuOvo Restaurant 
Worcester 

CSI Boston Chapter 
Boston 

Oakman Enterprises 
Auburn 

Cuccaro Associates 
Shrewsbury 

RJH Concrete Inc. 
Spencer 

Daikin Applied 
Braintree 

Spectrum Enterprises 
Shrewsbury 

Dixon Salo Associates 
Worcester 

Sterling Concrete 
Oxford 

DMH Electric 
Sterling 

Touchdown Carpet 
Marlboro 

Eastern Architectural Reps - Firestone 
Woburn 

Trade Source 
Needham 

F W Madigan Co., Inc. 
Worcester 

United Bank 
Worcester 

Fairview Millwork 
Sutton 

Vintage Grille 
Worcester 

Future Plumbing & Piping Inc. 
Holden 

William F Lynch Co 
Worcester 

G. Williker's Tex Mex & BBQ 
Shrewsbury 

Worcster Truck Body 
Worcester 

Garland Corp. 
Adam Silun 

Yankee Engineering & Testing, Inc. 
Worcester 

Gary M. Gaffin Accounting Inc. 
Worcester 

Zemaitis/Baker Insurance Agency 
Worcester 

mailto:mhspecs@verizon.net
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2018 Michael G. Lapomardo Scholarship Recipients 

 

 

 

Abigail Brousseau 
Simmons College 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brianna Lincks 
Cumberland County 

College 

  

 
 

 
 

 

 

Megan Van Dyke 
Bridgewater State  

University 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mikayla Sheehan 
Assumption College 

 

 

 

 

 

 2018 Edward M. Healy Scholarship Recipients 

Thanks to you, over the past 20 years 

we have awarded 47 scholarships to-

taling an incredible $90,750. 

On behalf of all of the students and 

families, please accept our sincere 

thanks for all of your generous 

support. For more information, email 

us at golf@csiworcester.com 

 
 

 

Damon Keung 
Middlesex Community 

College 

 

 

 

Kaitlin Travers 
Worcester Polytechnic 

Institute 

mailto:golf@csiworcester.com
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Memories:TeamCS and 
MWGTW 
 
 

Where has the time gone? When I retired, I thought I would 

have lots of time to write articles, but here it is, August, and 

I've sent only a couple. As I got closer to retiring, I asked all 

the retirees I knew what they did all day. The typical response 

was, "I don't know, but I'm always busy!" 

 

As noted in this month's article, I spent some time going 

through old Construction Specifiers. My collection was not as 

complete as it could have been had I started saving them as 

soon as I joined CSI, but it did go back to the '90s. I went 

through each issue, looking for historical items. There wasn't 

as much as I had hoped to find, but much of that information 

was in the thin publications that were sent with most maga-

zines for a long time. I had been keeping those, too, but when 

asked to reduce the size of my library several years ago, I 

threw them out. That was before I got interested in the history 

of CSI, so I thought the technical articles were far more im-

portant than the pieces about members and activities. 

 

As I looked through the magazines, I picked a few at random 

and noted the number of pages and how many pages were 

used for advertising, technical articles, and so on. A future 

article will be about those statistics.  

 

I also noticed that a relatively small number of topics were 

addressed in many technical articles. We keep publishing 

similar articles about similar subjects, they’re sent to mem-

bers who may or may not keep them (or even read them), and 

they’re soon forgotten and lost. This represents a tremendous 

investment in time by the authors, by the editors, by the edito-

rial advisory board, and by the members. Most of that effort 

ends up being wasted, and the members see little long-term 

benefit from all that work. I know that’s the way it’s usually 

done, but can’t we do better? 

 

It occurred to me that it would be a great service to our mem-

INSURANCE 

100 Front Street – Suite 800 

Worcester, MA 01608 

T: 888-850-9400 F: 508-852-8600 

bers if all CS articles were again made available online. The 

current publisher, Kenilworth, has online archives going back 

to 2008, but hundreds more were published before that year. 

At one time, before Kenilworth became our publisher, all, or 

at least a great number of older technical articles were avail-

able online. No one seems to know what happened to them, 

but they probably exist somewhere.  

 

It would be even better if a single master article for each topic 

were reviewed and updated each time that topic appeared in a 

new article. For example, rather than have to read twenty arti-

cles about how to select glass, a single master article, incorpo-

rating the information from the many articles that have been 

written about it, would address the issue. 

 

Here's this month's article. It has a few images, but they 

shouldn't be a problem. Note that the first Mr. Wolfe Goes to 

Washington article is set off both by indenting and by hori-

zontal lines above and below, to make it clear where it starts 

and ends.  

 

As always, if you find interesting historical photos or docu-

ments, please email them to me. 

 

If you go to the convention in Long Beach, look me up! 

 

Sheldon Wolfe  

 

 

 

2176 Main Street – Lancaster, MA 01523 

www.crawfordtruck.com     800-427-7404 

https://blogspot.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=db64274a69694755650632c97&id=4f7a2de81c&e=d1da87fd7b
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Membership Report - September 2018 

Chapter Membership Report by Marty Helly 

 

We'd like to welcome our newest members: 

 

David Allor of OMG Roofing 

 

Jacquelyn Baum of Dixon Salo Associates 

 

We'd like to thank our members who renewed over the 

summer: 

 

Peter Caruso of Lamoureux Pagano Associates - 3 years 

 

Craig Boucher of GCP Applied Technologies - 5 years 

 

Mike Gorman of Gorman Richardson Lewis Architects - 

6 years 

 

Don Cherry of Allegion SSC - 17 years 

 

Mike Lapomardo of Antonelli Construction - 21 years 

 

 

 

WorcesterShare Source Policy Statement 

The Worcester County Chapter of CSI is made up of in-

dividuals associated with all areas of the construction 

industry, who meet to promote the interchange of infor-

mation and experiences in various intimate venues on 

the third Tuesday of each month, except July and August. 

This audaciously, zesty publication is intended to further 

those goals but in that effort may publish material not 

reflecting the official views of the Construction Specifi-

cations Institute (CSI). Therefore, if in the course of dig-

ging for information, we should happen to get meta-

phorical dirt on anyone’s nice new white shoes we 

apologize. Due to the litigious nature of our society and 

volunteer limitations, authors, the editor, and the shoe 

cleaning volunteer must disclaim any responsibility for 

anything herein written or implied. It is not our intention 

to offend anyone or imply endorsement of anything. We 

recommend you assume the same conditions apply to 

anything you read anywhere, it can’t hurt. 

 

Sponsorships Available! 

Contact the Editor for further details.  

 

Sizes and  cost 

One year = 10 Issues 

1/16 Page 1 3/16” x 3 7/8” $100 Per Year  

1/8 Page - 2 3/8” x 3 7/8”  $150 Per Year  

1/4 Page - 5” x 3 7/8”  $300 Per Year   

1/2 Page - 5” x 8”  $500 Per Year  

Full Page - 8 x 10”  $750 Per Year Full Page   

Limited 8” x10”  $100 Per Month  

 

Editor: Roland M. Barrett   

barrettr@comcast.net 

 

 

T: 508-752-4400       www.spectrum92.com  

mailto:barrettr@comcast.net
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You've procrastinated long enough! 
 

The deadline to register for Fall CSI Certification Exams is next 
week 

 

Registration for CSI's Certification programs (CDT, CCCA, CCPR, CCS)  

ends September 14, 2018. 

  
The Fall 2018 testing window is September 25 to December 10, 2018. 

 
      

 

 

 

 
"CSI certifications are a demonstrative personal and professional commitment to the design
-build-operate-manage industry of which all emerging professionals should take advan-
tage."    
  
Dean Bortz, MA, CSI, CDT, CCPR  
Professor and Program Coordinator for Construction Management  
Columbus State Community College 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Register 

http://send.csinet.org/link.cfm?r=328l-smgDPB2saNClWrlfQ~~&pe=RtTjATMpRpaM3fiLcObkp3E8Ey4AF1lIkPRjZhi8NjJRQyi9nHpDKJjWfLEoB3RRdZS06P_CGmrbERyLwLAHjA~~&t=3Macn4DlLkTPzlV41682qQ~~
http://send.csinet.org/link.cfm?r=328l-smgDPB2saNClWrlfQ~~&pe=SbGztruegADUCgD4SqDywt734AvWRQDpoH81h7ZGnB1lJmsKPjp5MBz0qwK0aNcWZmyxRX5iJKtDvNqS40UoXg~~&t=3Macn4DlLkTPzlV41682qQ~~
http://send.csinet.org/link.cfm?r=328l-smgDPB2saNClWrlfQ~~&pe=fqyDBJ1tCbB7fWm8S0V_UBKU7rWN0r16cu8C9Rm7t_cjNiHGnchgXTcpat6MW3fDz2-vQKlj_w4M_1DX2-B-OA~~&t=3Macn4DlLkTPzlV41682qQ~~
http://send.csinet.org/link.cfm?r=328l-smgDPB2saNClWrlfQ~~&pe=kezSmFW8hQgnMu6YyfetkMl-3CyAsE5jkZuvgkLan4ylBVnsoI9Zrh7LvCmbzuaI_h7F7m69noxRET6H5x7Jkw~~&t=3Macn4DlLkTPzlV41682qQ~~
https://www.csiresources.org/certification/csi-certification
http://send.csinet.org/link.cfm?r=328l-smgDPB2saNClWrlfQ~~&pe=1cLzPvShP-aem8nfOFnD1YnWEuRhq3vAzGLSXnApckZmMq_tgs_WFxNKp5vCzYBFMyRQfbbHVB9BYd0VTgdNXw~~&t=3Macn4DlLkTPzlV41682qQ~~

